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                      6 CONVENT PLACE  

 

OFFICIAL NOTICE 
 

Footbridge Repairs - Winston Churchill Avenue 
 

As part of essential repair works to the footbridge at Winston Churchill Avenue, a 

contractor will be undertaking works as from 10:00pm on Monday 24 August 2015 for a 

period not exceeding 8 hours. Works will involve removal of the main bridge structure 

with the use of mobile cranes, where it will then be laid down within the car park in front of 

the Referendum House tower block for the necessary repairs. In order to allow these 

works to proceed, Winston Churchill Avenue from its junction with the Sundial 

Roundabout and Glacis Road will be completely closed off to vehicles and pedestrians 

during this time. Subsequently works to re-assemble the repaired bridge structure will be 

undertaken on Friday 28 August 2015 with the same operating hours and traffic 

diversions. 

 

Parking restrictions will also be in force within the car park in front of the Referendum 

Tower Block as demarcated by no parking signs. Temporary advance road work and 

diversion signs will be placed on the approach to the works to advise drivers.  

 

The Government would like to apologise to the public for any inconvenience caused. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


